MINUTES OF THE WAGIN BUSHFIRE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 MEETING HELD IN THE SHIRE OF WAGIN COUNCIL CHAMBERS
ON MONDAY 25TH MARCH 2019

Minutes of the Bushfire Advisory Committee Meeting
25th March 2019
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1.  Opening
The Acting Chairperson declared the meeting open at 7.30pm and welcomed those in attendance.

2. Attendance:

Mr X White

Acting Chairperson & DCBFCO No 1
Mr R Goldsmith 
CBFCO

Mrs C Goldsmith 
Cr L Lucas

Mr T Cook 
Mr C Clifton
Mr T Hamersley
Mr M Edward

Mr P Ward

Mr B Roderick 
DCEO
Mrs D George

CLO
       Apologies


Cr P Blight

President
Mr P Webster

CEO
Mr S Angwin


Mr B Johnson

3. declaration of interest

     
 Nil
4. Confirmation of Minutes

	COMMITTEES RECOMMENDATION 
Alteration request – Mr C Clifton: page 2, Badgarning report – remove “He has also been notified that if the brigade is required to attend something he will be billed for the service”
Moved: Mrs C Goldsmith                                             Seconded: Mr T Hammersley
That the minutes of the Bushfire Advisory Committee Meeting held on the 26th March 2018 be confirmed as true and correct 

Carried 



5. Business arising

NIL

6. public forum

Nil

7. correspondence and reports
7.1 DCBFCO Reports

7.1.1
Mr X White – DCBFCO No 1 – 

7.1.2
Mr A Rowell – DCBFCO No 2 – 



Not present
7.2 BRIGADE Reports
 
 
7.2.1
Badgarning 

   

We had a good season – nice and quiet, baring the one episode of  
                  unauthorised blasting on Dec 29th. Mr C Clifton followed up and is confident
                  the event will not re-occur                                
 
 
7.2.2
Ballaying 

No Report 
 
 
7.2.3
Cancanning 

No Report 
  
7.2.4
Lime Lake 

No Report
  
7.2.5
Piesseville 

 


No Report
  
7.2.6
Wedgecarrup 
No Report
  
7.2.7
Wagin/Town & VFRS 

Good Season – below average in attending only 5 fires.
7.3 SHIRE REPORT

It was a much quieter bushfire season and year in regard to bushfire control and

administration.

On behalf of Council I would like to acknowledge and congratulate the Chief Bushfire

Control Officer, his deputy, the Fire Control Officers and all volunteers for their efforts

during the fire season.

Every fire is now reported directly to DFES Comms by shire staff – ensuring that the

brigade on the ground can focus on the fire at hand – and that all fires are reported to

better support our ESL application

Vehicle Stickers have been in place for 2 years now with stickers in 68 local vehicles

– including the 13 shire vehicles. The sticker remains valid for 2 years, having just

ticked over to year 2 and they allow access to the fire ground through a road block

and should be on any vehicle which may be required on ground. They will continue to

be available at the shire office.

PPC – Personal protective clothing – we have approx. 40 outfits of ppc in the shire

office, along with gloves and goggles. We also now have boots available – the

recommended brand of Oliver fire fighter boots, with the lace in zips now also

available. The PPC is available to members of a bushfire brigade only, please ensure

your members have all the gear they require.

4 members of admin staff are bushfire control officers – with their sole purpose being

to write fire permits within the Wagin townsite according to procedure.

The Bushfire Brigade Volunteer List continues to be updated as required – the lists

are available from the office on request – some copies will be on hand for the

meeting.

The Shire currently has a water tank at the Works Depot which will be installed past

Puntapin, providing more water access – we are in the process of getting specifics on

the base for the tank.

The Harvest Ban hotline number was mistakenly cancelled by the Shire during a

Telstra billing audit and was not noted for 6 months until it was once again required.

We have put another number in place – with the mobile number being: 0438 013 123

– and people hearing the recorded message when they call in. The phone is currently

held at the shire office and the message is changed as needed.
7.4 ESL GRANT APPLICATION 2018/19
A meeting was held today with Ross, Carol, Xavier, Ty, Travis and 2 Shire staff to look at the 2019/2020 ESL funding application.  

The group discussed the guidelines and what can be requested, and what items will probably not be considered for approval – which includes upgrades to vehicles.
Items up for discussion were more replacement pumps, Kestrel meters and lay flat hose. The group agreed to purchase 50 mts of lay flat hose, 6 kestrel meters and 3 more pumps. 

A question was raised as to the standard of servicing of the fast fill trailers

· Occasion of using after a service and found a leak
· Occasion of trailer pre-service with duct tape sealing a leak – and post service with duct tape still in place

Discussion on BFB taking the trailers for a run after a service to check. 

Mr T Hammersley put forward the option to hold the ESL meeting in Feb 2020, giving us more time to go over what is needed, source quotes etc.


8.
GENERAL BUSINESS


Mrs C Goldsmith reported that the mitigation work at Mr Latham is being done now by a contractor & they will be calling for volunteers at some point. When they do the payment for work completed by volunteers will flow back to the shire for BFB purchases. The call for volunteers will go out via TIM’s.


The Acting Chair highlighted the funding received from Western Power to purchase a water tank to be located east of Wagin. The ground work for the tank will be completed by the Shire works crew and it will then be plumbed into the standpipe connection. This funding opportunity will soon be available, and the group agreed to apply for another tank. 



The CBFCO has been in touch with Arch rail and they are happy for our BFB’s to burn the rail line from town heading North. This is a great training opportunity. 




In case of a fire on/near the rail lines call Northam Comms: 9274 9770



Mr T Hammersley questioned

· the fuel cards & how the funding could be used 

· The recent Ballard’s fire

· As first responders were mainly Wagin based, are we in a position to send Narrogin an account for the foam?

· The CBFCO suggested we ask the Narrogin CEO

· Considering the Ballard’s fire – what checks are in place to ensure similar local business fire plans are up to date?
· Unigrain

· Gilmac

· Mr T Hammersley highlighted his concern that Gilmac have only recently filled their water tanks & their power box will remain live in a fire & is located within the hay shed

· Grainfeeds

· Shire offered that this could fall into the EHO role – TBA

Discussion around having a pre-season training session with invites going out via TIM’s and to invite the ?Paul Ward? Young farmers group?. Potential of having one session east of Wagin & one session west Wagin in early August – starting at 4pm with 1-hour training.


Mr M Edward informed the group of a satellite station being built on his farm – subject to 



Approval.  

9.
Closure
With no further business the acting chairperson thanked those in attendance and declared the meeting closed at 8.17pm 

I certify that this copy of the Minutes is a true and


correct record of the meeting held on


25th March 2019





Signed: ...............................................................


Presiding Elected Member








Date: ...............................................................











________________________________________________________________________

Signed by the chairperson 
5
Dated 25th March 2019

